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• 10% Afforestation of Sheep and Beef Land: Based on studies indicating that productivity and 
profitability are not significantly impacted when 10–15% of land is afforested. This includes: 
 

o Native plantings at the Afforestation and Deforestation Intentions Survey rate (~6,000 hectares 
per year). 

o The remaining area planted in exotic species annually. 

 
2. Draft Emission Budget 4 demonstration path 

 
The overall amount of exotic forestry in the draft EB4 demonstration path is similar to that modelled in the 
Commission’s first advice to the Government, Ināia tonu nei: a low emissions future for Aotearoa. You can 
find a link to that report here and forestry information on page 120. However, as exotic forestry planting 
rates during 2020–2022 exceeded previous projections, the draft demonstration path required less new 
exotic forestry through to 2050 to reach similar overall levels.  
 

3. Draft High Technology High Systems change scenario. 
 
Indicative afforestation areas were compiled by considering land use and characteristics:  

 
• Native Regeneration: Retirement of all Land Use Capability Class 8 Sheep and Beef land (similar to the 

Low Technology scenario). 
• Erosion-Prone Land: Afforest Land Use Capability Class 7 Sheep and Beef land that is erosion-prone 

with native species. 
• Exotic Afforestation: Additional afforestation with exotic planting to enable all greenhouse gases to 

reach net zero by 2050. 

The Commission did not produce GIS data that shows the extent of the various forest plantings as part of 
our modelling process. The scenarios were developed with reference to the landscape to generate 
indicative afforestation areas, which were then used in the model to calculate carbon removal quantities 
over the time period. 

As we do not hold the GIS data requested, we are relying on section 18(g) of the Act not to provide it to 
you. 

The Commission’s subject matter expert for this work, Nancy Golubiewski (Principal Analyst, Primary 
Industries & Environment), is happy to speak with you, should you have any further questions. You can 
contact Nancy by email at Nancy.Golubiewski@climatecommission.govt.nz 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review of this response by the Office of the Ombudsman, in 
accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. Contact details for the Ombudsman can be found on their website 
at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz  
 
Please note that the Commission proactively releases its responses to requests made under the Act. This is 
to help ensure others can also have access to this information. As such, this letter will shortly be published 
on our website with your name and contact details redacted to protect your privacy.   
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
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Astrid Nunns 
General Manager, Corporate, Accountability and Operations 




